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220-55 46TH AVE.

15-X

80-20 NATIONAL ASIAN AMERICAN PAC

BAYSIDE NY 11361

Mr. Brian Jones
Sr. Campaign Finance & Reviewing Analyst
Reports Analysis Division
Federal Election Commission

December 5, 2016

Dear Mr. Jones:

The following is in response to your inquiry from November 1, 2016 regarding the July Quarterly Report of 2016.

For context, this report was first prepared by a new staff who was newly trained in FEC reporting.  He has since left
the organization for new opportunities or other personal reasons.  At the time, there may have been some confusion as to
who had what access to what data, and our staff also faced technical glitches in accessing or using the FECFile
software.  I performed a quick spotcheck of the report, thought it appeared to contain the correct data, and filed the
report.  In doing so, I should have been more careful to check the resulting cash balance, because had I done so, I
would have realized the report did not contain all the correct data.  I was alerted to the these issues when I received
a notice from your office on August 25, 2016, when I realized the report could not have been correct because it resulted
in a negative cash balance.  I then corrected the report: the corrections consisted of adding one large receipt, though
it was not a contribution in the usual sense (as described below), and consisted of amending the disbursements.

The receipt is the subject of your questions #1 and #3, and I will address them together.  By way of background, 80-20
PAC shares the use of staff, e-mail list, and mass e-mail services with 80-20 Educational Foundation (a 501(c)(3)
organization).  80-20 Educational Foundation, in turn, periodically reimburses 80-20 PAC for the time 80-20 PAC's staff
has spent working on Education Foundation matters, the use of the e-mail list, the use of the mass e-mail services, as
well as any other incidental expenses 80-20 PAC may have advanced to the Educational Foundation.  The latest
reimbursement to PAC by Educational Foundation was in the amount of $45,000, and it is this item that accounts for the
increase in reported receipts of $45,000.  This receipt is not a contribution because it merely reimburses PAC for
expenses it had incurred in the first instance for staff time and e-mail services it loaned out to Educational
Foundation.

With respect to question 1, this receipt was not reported earlier perhaps because the staff had focused on entering
contributions to PAC.  He either forgot to, or my instructions had not clearly told him to, enter the reimbursement from
Educational Foundation to PAC.  In any event, as soon as I noticed the omission, I rectified the error by reporting this
receipt.

With respect to question 3, I think I used the wrong language to describe the reimbursement.  I wasn't sure what
category this kind of receipt falls under, so if I used the wrong language and wrong category, I apologize and would
appreciate feedback on how the receipt should be categorized going forward.  This is not an offset to expenses PAC had
already incurred in engaging in its own activities.  Rather, this is to reimburse PAC for expenses it had initally
incurred but was then reimbursed for by Educational Foundation.  Also, the reimbursement check does not cover the same
period as the quarterly report, nor is it an offset against receipts that were sent by Educational Foundation in
previous reports.  The $45,000 check reimbursed PAC for staff expenses and e-mail usage in 2014 (for a total of $40,000)
and for e-mail usage in 2015 (for a total of $5,000).

With respect to question #2, the decrease in reimbursements of $17,837.73, most of the decrease comes from amending
entries for ad expenses.  80-20 PAC had incurred expenses in connection with the California Democratic campaign, and
staff had prepared a spreadsheet of these expenses listing the dates the ads were disseminated, as well as the dates
when the media who ran the ads were actually paid.  In the initial report, many of these ads were reported
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